


Castlefrank School Council Minutes
Tuesday October 30th, 2012


Attendance:  Carol Mothersill, Carmen Brubacher, Kim D’Angelo, Teri MacDonald, Donna Burlock, Matthew Elmslie, Jillian Dukes, JJ Kim, Caroline Sewards, Richard Perkins, Josh Kemp, Ron Henry, Wendy Byrtus, Kathleen Reid, Dorothy Forsyth, Geoff Godding, Nilay Ertemur

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.
Minutes from previous meeting reviewed and approved (Teri MacDonald, Matthew Elmslie).
Approval of Agenda (Teri MacDonald, Caroline Sewards).

Chair Report: (Carmen Brubacher, Carol Mothersill)
Our new chairs introduce a new “discussion” portion to be added to meetings, next month “transition” will be discussed.  As well, a calendar of events will be posted to website for parents.
Teri and Carmen attended a dinner in which information was shared regarding the position of the teachers union.  The teachers are looking for support in repealing Bill 115.  We can visit the website or contact our MP to show our support.
(name tags were handed out so as we could all become more familiar with our new committee members)

After School Ski Program (Geoff Godding)
Geoff is a grade 8 parent, and ski coach hoping to bring an afterschool ski program to our school, he is looking for our support and approval.
Ron Henry explains parents’ roles now that teachers are limited as to what they are able to do.  He supports the idea of school council taking over such activities. 
Note: winter activities days, as done in past, brought up by Dorothy.  In this situation all intermediate students were skiing, tobogganing, tubing... This event did not happen last year and cannot happen if work-to-rule takes place.
Insurance details TBC, and Geoff to compile more info to send to the committee.
Action: 2 nights of extracurricular skiing (Carol Mothersill, Josh Kemp)

Principals Report (Ron Henry)
Mr. Henry thanks everyone for their patience while he discovers what our school is about, and expresses that the teachers have all been incredibly supportive of him.  October has flown by!
He explains that at this point in time most activities remain unaffected by the union situation.  Band is not running at this time, however instrumental classes are happening as per usual.  He informs us that at this point teachers have been asked to “think” about what they do outside of regular teaching.  Although a legal strike position may be pending, it is more likely that this will be seen in the form of a work-to-rule rather than “strike”.  This will mean no extracurricular activities.  Board policy has been altered and now allows parents the ability to replace teachers’ positions in these activities.  
All principals were to attend an “emergency” meeting the week following our meeting.
He thanks all parents for being respectful of the changes to the bus loop and ensures us that the crossing guard “issues” have been dealt with.  The change to bus loop usage has made a big improvement on our children’s safety.
Mandarin language classes (board run) have started and at this time are only being offered to grades K-3 (at this point 16 students are enrolled).
Grade 3 “swim to survive” classes are offered all across the board and our grade 3s will be walking to KRC for these lessons.
 “Evening with the Principal” to take place on the 7th.  At this time he will discuss the curriculum and his desire to work toward making the school a great place.  This is not a place to discuss individual students but rather chat with parents of the school as a whole.
School budget – Total $77 903.
$47 000 of that is to be put towards staff replacement costs (20% has been used in the first 2 months of school, on schedule)
The remainder goes towards photocopying/supplies, maintenance, classroom equipment, and currently the entire school is being re-keyed.
Transition Meetings are being held to form a broader plan.  This team will include parents, student reps and teachers.  Olga Lagoriav is the chair, Mr. Henry is looking for reps who feel strongly about this.

Teacher’s Report (Wendy Byrtus)
From Tony Wilson – we brought home two golds in regional touch football, and junior boys and girls soccer were in tournaments the week prior to the meeting.
From Jennifer Voelker – Scholastic Book fair to take place Nov 14-16 and seeking volunteers. (Teri brings up Katimavik helping at CES and vice versa)
Student exchange (13-17yo), forms are available in the office.
Carol asks about stickers/notes and whether teachers were receptive to the new sticker method.  Yes, as a kindergarten teacher, it was great.  What to do about grade 7 and 8s was briefly discussed.


Treasurer’s Report (Josh Kemp)
$2266.97 School Council starting balance 2012/2013
It is suggested that a plan be made and money allocated to appropriate areas so that each little expenditure does not have to be brought toward school council.
Budgeted revenue for 2012/2013 school year
$500 from school board
$9800 Pizza
$1000 Hot Dogs
$1000-1200 Dances/Movie Night
$12 000 (give or take)

Allocation of funds
Gardening $100
Spirit $400
Playground Equipment $500
Leaving Celebration $1000
Staff wish list $3000 ($1000 per level...junior, intermediate, primary)
Grad (Grade 8) $500


Richard Perkins suggests that given the changes happening in our school, IF it is decided that the funds for Staff wish list go toward hard items this year (rather than the arts), perhaps more should be spent in the primary level.
The repairs needed to the basket ball court will be looked at by Ron Henry.  Kathleen asks if this is something that is our cost to repair, Mr. Henry believes it is not.
In relation to the exit celebration, Teri  MacDonald tells us that Katimavik has allocated $1000 as well.  Richard brings up that perhaps this can be one joint event, this is something the transition team will discuss in more detail.

Fundraising (Carmen Brubacher)
The council is in agreement that we must increase fundraising so as not to run a loss.  Ron Henry was going to inquire as to other fundraisers happening in the school so we can plan accordingly.
A fundraising committee will be formed to decide how we should move forward and a letter is to be sent home (with specifics as to why we are looking to fundraise) to parents of primary students.
The Halloween dance brought out over 100 students and families, and it was great to see so many new faces!
Motion to purchase Fundscript gift cards for pizza (as done in the past, 5% cash back).  Approval of up to $5000 (Richard Perkins, Caroline Sewards).

OCASC Report (Josh Kemp)
Josh attended the first meeting and feels it will be a great opportunity to plug events and learn about what other schools are doing.  There is a $35 membership fee.  Motion to pay (Richard Perkins, Matthew Elmslie).
The President of the Teachers Union spoke and pointed out that teachers are not properly recognized for all the extra hours spent volunteering.
Some concerns were brought up at the meeting that some schools (not CES) use whistles which can harm small ears.  It is felt that there are laws that protect teachers, but such laws do not protect the children.  Ron Henry points out that at this school, and as far as he is concerned, they should and do.

Communication Corner (Caroline Seward, Nilay Ertemur-Bhatti)
 Caroline and Nilay feel as though (and everyone can agree) that the wiki is not particularly user friendly and they are considering changing the platform.  A different option might include a blog format or a facebook page (only if the archives can be saved).  Ron Henry notes that the board is also in the process of changing their webpage systems.

Spirit Committee (Dorothy Forsyth)
``Halloween Doors`` are currently happening within the school.  A Dragon trophy was made by a very talented local artist (Thank you, Andy) and will be awarded to the winning class kept in the school.
A suggestion box is being made and will be kept in the foyer for future ideas.
Upcoming spirit days and ideas...Jersey Day with Road Hockey game in November (Sens vs. Non-Sens staff), Holiday Doors, Coffee*Baking day for staff, PJ day, Massage day for staff, free Freezie day in May, End of year fun fair with a plant a tree aspect.
Photography in the school using school cameras (and used in the end of year celebration) may be a great way for the older students to get involved.  The logistics of this will be worked on over the coming weeks.

Other Business
Re: The playground.  Dorothy Forsyth will be purchasing balls for the classrooms following an inventory which took place at the beginning of the year.  Line re-painting needs to take place in the school yard.  Teri MacDonald is going to provide the council with the name of the company Katimavik used.

Meeting Adjournment: 9:15pm





